CHAIR’S PANEL 4.45 pm Friday 17th February 2006
Present:
Cllr. S Lynch


Cllr G Titcombe

P. Chaplin, Development Control Manager

1.
KET/2006/00018 -
34 Neale Avenue, Kettering




Demolition of existing garage and brick shed.  Construction of new brick garage

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  

Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The impact of the outlook to rooms of the neighbour’s dwelling was explained.  The Panel agreed with the recommendation that the impact of the new pitch of the proposed garage was acceptable.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers.

2. KET/2006/0045 – 
95 High Street, Burton Latimer




Conservatory to rear, in white, over red faced brick to match house

The Panel were shown the plans and photos from the file and third party comments.  Information from the Officer’s Report was conveyed to the Panel.  The residential property to which the proposed conservatory is intended to be added has detailing which the Officer concluded “fails to successfully replicate a historic barn complex.  Given this, and the separation/screening of proposal from the public realm nearby Listed Building, the proposal could be allowed if frame material were a brown colour to match other similar materials on the main part of the building.

The Panel said that the decision could be delegated to officers, with the above as a condition.

3.
KET/2006/0073 -
21 Littlewood Street (Land Adjacent), Rothwell




Erection of detached dwelling

The Panel were made aware of the contents of the Officer’s Report, plans, and photos from the file.  They read the objectors’ comments.  The differences between a similar proposal that had already been granted planning permission and the current proposal were explained, i.e. omission of first floor link over access, changes to turning/manoeuvring.  Due to the number of objections, the Panel concluded that the application should go to Committee.
N.B.  Case Officer asked to revise conditions in line with advice of D C Manager.

Meeting finished at 5.30 pm
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